
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those who 
may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. Someone 
will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office when a 
member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.
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MONDAY – MAY 29 – MEMORIAL DAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 9:00 A.M.	 Mary Backscheider 

TUESDAY – MAY 30 – EASTER WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Members of Delhi Fire Department

WEDNESDAY – MAY 31 – THE VISITATION OF THE 
		  BLESSED VIRGIN MARY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Rosa and Joao Oliveira (ANN)
	 8:00 A.M.-NOON 	 Adoration 
	 7:00 P.M.	 8th Grade Graduation 

THURSDAY – JUNE 1 – SAINT JUSTIN
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Pat Brennan
	 8:15 A.M.	 Mike Pursifull

FRIDAY – JUNE 2 – EASTER WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Ray Wandstrat

SATURDAY – JUNE 3 – SAINT CHARLES LWANGA 
		  AND COMPANIONS
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 Henry Rohe
	 After Mass: 	 Marian Devotions and 
		    Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 William J. Mueller

SUNDAY – JUNE 4 – PENTECOST SUNDAY
	 7:30 A.M.	 For Our Parishioners
	 9:30 A.M.	 Ken Henderer (ANN) 
	 11:30 A.M.	 John and Joann Raterman
	 7:00 P.M.	 Bob and Rosella Rosenfeld

 
HOLY HOUR FOR THE DYING

Join us for the Holy Hour for the Dying on the last Tuesday of 
each month. We will meet this month on May 30 at 7:00 p.m. 
in Room 2 of the Parish Center.

BAPTISMS
Amelia Mae Sanker & Boone Alexander Sanker, children of David 
& Emily Sanker.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
We are in need of Gift Bearers, Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers 
for all Masses. The commitment is usually once a month. If 
you would like more information, or to sign up as a Lector or 
Eucharistic Minister, please call the Parish Office at 471-7741, 
ext. 411 by May 31. To sign up as Gift Bearers, please call John 
Willenborg at 451-5712. If you are already a Liturgical Minister 
(Gift Bearer, Server, Lector or Eucharistic Minister) and would like 
to be removed from the schedule, please call the Parish Office 
before May 31 also.

ADOPT-A-STUDENT
The St. Dominic Adopt-A-Student Tuition Assistance Program 
has helped many families attend our exceptional school that may 
not have otherwise been able to afford the full cost of tuition. We 
have established our tuition rate for the 2017-2018 school year 
at $3,000, net of any parish subsidies, etc. As in the past, we 
welcome any monetary gifts to the program, however we have 
established gift levels as described below for those that wish to 
sponsor a student:
Platinum Level Gift of $3,000
  Sponsors a student for an entire school year
Gold Level Gift of $2,250
  Sponsors a student for 3 quarters of the year
Silver Level Gift of $1,500
  Sponsors a student for 2 quarters of the year
Bronze Level Gift of $750
  Sponsors a student for 1 quarter of the year
Please consider a contribution to this vital program by participating 
in any of the levels described above, or feel free to contribute any 
amount you are able. For additional information, or to make a 
contribution, please contact the parish business manager, Charlie 
DeZarn at 471-7741, ext. 417. Thank you for your consideration in 
contributing to our Adopt-A-Student Tuition Assistance Program.

GOLDENAIRES
Summer Picnic – Join us for a picnic at noon on Tuesday, June 
6, at the Delhi Floral Gardens Gazebo on Greenwell Avenue. We 
will have brats, metts and sides, games and prizes. Rain location 
is O’Connor Hall. The cost is $7. Make a reservation with Marie at 
910-3938 by June 4.
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Belterra Park Casino – We are planning a trip to the Casino 
on August 15 or 17, BUT, before we make final arrangements 
we need to know how many people are going. On our last trip in 
February we lost money as we did not have enough people who 
went with us to pay for the bus. From now on, the people who 
drive themselves will pay a $10 fee. Please call Mary Ann (251-
6144) or Maureen (451-5657) ASAP if you intend to go. When we 
find out if we have enough people to fill the bus, we’ll proceed with 
arrangements. Look for more information in upcoming bulletins 
and July Torch.

2017 WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
Married couples celebrating a significant wedding anniversary 
(25, 40, 50, 60, 65, 70, 75) in 2017 are invited to request a 
congratulatory certificate from Archbishop Schnurr. They may 
request a certificate in two ways: 

1. Visit the Archdiocesan Office for Marriage & Family Life 
website at http://www.catholiccincinnati.org/ministries-offices/
family-life/.

2. Call the Office for Marriage & Family Life (421-3131, ext. 
2653). 

These certificates will be sent to St. Dominic for distribution at our 
Anniversary Mass.

Golden Anniversary Mass – In addition to receiving a certificate 
from Archbishop Schnurr, married couples celebrating their 50th 
wedding anniversary in 2017 are invited to a Golden Anniversary 
Mass on August 12, 2017, 4:30 p.m. at St. Peter in Chains 
Cathedral, Bishop Joseph Binzer, Celebrant. Registration for the 
Mass occurs during the certificate request (above).

St. Dominic Anniversary Mass – Here at St. Dominic we will 
also celebrate our Anniversary Couples. This usually takes place 
in October at 9:30 a.m. Mass. If you will be celebrating a 25th, 
50th, 60th, 70th and 75th Wedding Anniversary in 2017, please 
contact the Parish Office at 471-7741, ext. 0, no later than June 
16.

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Offertory Collection Week of 5/21/17:	 $	 15,181.00

FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017

Actual Year to Date:	 $	 911,367
Year-to-Date Budget:	 $	 916,950
Under Budget by:	  -$	 5,583

Thank you for your support of our Parish.

May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

LENTEN LECTURE SERIES DVD AVAILABLE – Were you 
unable to attend the St. Dominic Lenten Lecture Series “Renewing 
Our Discipleship”? If you missed one, or all five of these very 
interesting, very informative lectures, they are available on DVD if 
you would like to view, or “review” them. Thanks to Mr. Al Ehrman, 
several copies of the complete series are available to borrow form 
the Parish Library located in the Parish Center. You can stop in 
Monday-Friday, from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. or after Sunday Mass 
to borrow a copy.

TRIVIA NIGHT – Join us Friday, June 9, in O’Connor Hall for Trivia 
Night sponsored by the St. Dominic Athletic Association. $10 per 
person; tables of 2-6 (max) players, 25 team limit. Adult only (21 
and up) Preregister and receive 6 drink tickets for free. Open to 
trivia contestants only, no spectators; Doors open at 7:00 p.m., 
Trivia starts at 8:00 p.m. For reservations, contact Brian Everett 
(513-678-9989, brian.everett@gmail.com) or Gary Schloemer 
(513-675-6734, gaschloemer@fuse.net). 

ST. DOMINIC ADULT CO-ED SUMMER VOLLEYBALL will 
begin Friday, June 2. $150 per team for 9 weeks of fun. If you are 
interested, please contact Shannon Lively at slively81@gmail.
com.

ST. DOMINIC SOCCER SIGN-UPS for the 2017 Fall season are 
now open for all levels and will remain open until Wednesday 
May 31 at midnight. High School sign-ups will remain open until 
after all area high schools have completed tryouts. Visit www.
tinyurl.com/stdaa to register. Soccer practices for Passers through 
Kickers will start the first week of August, with games starting late 
August and running through early November. Pre-passers will 
run September through October. High School will run September 
through early November. A soccer ball, shin guards and soccer 
shoes are required to play and are not provided. Thanks for your 
continued support. If you have any questions, you can contact 
one of the soccer coordinators: Tim Vale (vale1@fuse.net or 532-
6091), Russ Lipps (russ.lipps@gmail.com or 479-8485), John 
Sunderman (john_sunderman@hotmail.com or 708-0823).

TUITION REDUCTION PROGRAM COORDINATOR NEEDED – 
The Education Commission is looking for a new coordinator for 
the Tuition Reduction Program. Anyone who is interested should 
contact Charlie Dezarn at dezarn@stdominicdelhi.org or 471-
7741, ext. 417.



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR JUNE 3 & 4

 SERVERS 
SCHEDULE

GIFT BEARERS LECTORS 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS

(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday Jackson Gutzwiller    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Kendall Hart
Rebecca Ochs

Matthew Shields 
Family

Mike and Martha 
Queenan

Matt Shields, Pat Cusick, Mary Rose Kremer, 
Judy Luebbe, Maruska Marcheschi, Mary Jo Reiners, 
Louise Shields

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Kaitlyn Schloemer
Bridget Barron Karen Holtgrefe Theresa Eagan Natalie Honnert, Roger Witsken, Paul Backscheider, 

John Burns, Heidi Cook

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Maddie Baker
Maddie Biggs

Mark and Debbie 
Neumann Mike Liderbach

Andrea Moeder, Bob Murphy, Elaine Murphy, 
Joann Smith, Caitlyn Thai, Christina Torok, 
Nancy Wellbrock

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Matthew Walter
Adam Kent Ron and Betty Fraley Mary Lou Hausman

Lisa Graham, Nathan Hartung, Andy Harvey, 
Jan Harvey, Kayla Hess, Kathleen Meltebrink, 
Lisa Grady

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Ione Klekamp John Klopp

MISCELLANEOUS

DELHI SENIOR CENTER (647 Neeb Road) has a dance on 
the first Sunday of each month from 2:00-5:00 p.m. There is live 
music by Nelson. The cost is $6 per person and includes beer, 
soft drinks, potato chips, pretzels and popcorn. Everyone is 
welcome. The next dance is scheduled for Sunday, June 4. 
The Delhi Senior Center also has free Line Dancing on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays at 1:00 p.m. Come and have fun!

HEALING SERVICE WITH MASS – Wednesday, June 7, at 7:30 
p.m. in St. Ignatius Church (5222 North Bend Road). Healing 
includes the physical, spiritual, emotional, psychological and 
relational aspects of our lives; it is not limited to a physical cure. 
You can receive prayer for yourself or any of your loved ones. God 
wants to give us far more than we can dream or imagine, so come 
and experience Jesus’ healing power! Sponsored by Lighthouse 
Renewal Center. For more information, call 471-LITE (5483). Visit 
our website at www.LRC1.org.

PANTHERS RUNNING CLUB – Boys entering the seventh and 
eighth grade next fall are invited to join the Panthers Junior High 
Cross Country team. If you are interested in learning about the 
sport of cross country and long distance running, join the team 
for summer conditioning every Tuesday at 5:30 p.m. at Fernbank 
Park, beginning June 27. Tuesday-Thursday-Saturday practices 
and races will begin July 25. The running club is open to all 
boys entering 7th or 8th grade from the West side of town. No 
experience is needed to join and conditioning is free. Meets begin 
in mid-August with 8-10 races ending in mid-October. If interested, 
contact Nick Westerman at panthersrunningclub@gmail.com. 

PILGRIMAGE TO ISRAEL AND ROME – Father Andrew Umberg, 
of St. Joseph Parish in North Bend and Father Bryan Reif of St. 
Antoninus Parish are conducting a 12-Day Pilgrimage to Israel 
and Rome from November 6-17 and would cordially like to invite 
parishioners from St. Dominic to join them on a journey. They will 
be following in the footsteps of Jesus. Currently we have 5 or 
6 spaces available on the Pilgrimage. The Pilgrimage is $4,298 

from Cincinnati. This all-inclusive price includes: Basic Tour and 
Guided Sightseeing, Round-trip International Airfare, Daily Buffet 
Breakfast and Dinner, Deluxe Motor Coaches, First Class Hotels 
and much more. For more information or to book your trip, contact 
Kathryn Raaker at 616-6986.

31ST ANNUAL BIBLE INSTITUTE – Friday, July 21-Friday, July 
28 on Xavier University Campus. “God’s Love and Light Lead 
the Way!” is the theme for the 2017 Presentation Ministries’ Bible 
Institute in Cincinnati, Ohio. It is a one-of-a-kind conference that 
offers to make you a powerful disciple of Christ. There are daytime 
seminars, daily Mass, plus evening services and weekend general 
sessions. You may attend one or more sessions. Our very popular 
Youth Track will be held on Thursday, July 27th. Cost is a freewill 
donation. Brochures and Web Registration are online at www.
presentationministries.com and click on tab “Bible Institute” or call 
us at 922-0923. Deadline for Meals and Lodging is July 3, 2017. 

THE ATHENAEUM OF OHIO ANNOUNCES LAY TUITION 
REDUCTION – The Athenaeum, the Archdiocesan seminary and 
school of theology, announces that we will continue the 50% lay 
tuition reduction for one more academic year, 2017-18, as part 
of our One Faith, One Hope Capital Campaign commitment. We 
offer daytime, evening and Saturday classes, graduate and non-
degree options and a supportive environment with campuses 
in Mt. Washington and Good Shepherd in Montgomery. Earn a 
Master of Arts or Certificate in Pastoral Ministry as you discern 
God’s call, prepare for new opportunities, and learn about your 
faith in a dynamic and enriching environment. You don’t have 
to commit to a degree program – you can just take a course to 
deepen your Catholic faith. There will never be a better time to 
discover how lay Catholic studies through the Athenaeum can 
transform your life. Call Dr. Susan McGurgan (LPMP Director) at 
231-1200 for more information or to set up an appointment.

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, JUNE 4
1st Reading: Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11

2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13
Gospel: John 20:19-23



ST. DOMINIC VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

We are looking forward to our 5th Annual Vacation Bible School, to be held on July 10-14, from 6:00-8:30 p.m. each evening! 
The Vacation Bible School program we have implemented is 100% Catholic and for children in K-4th grade. For the past 4 years, 
we have focused on helping the youth in our parish build their faith. We have learned about the seven sacraments, the Mass, 
awesome saints, and the Vatican all while having a fun time. This year we will be using another program from the Cat. Chat 
Catholic VBS (www.catchat.ca/vacation-bible-school). We will make crafts, learn some new songs, play games, and eat snacks 
all while learning more about our Catholic faith!
Registration forms will be sent home soon with the school children. You can also get a registration form in the Parish Office or on 
the Parish website at www.stdominicdelhi.org. Click on the Resources tab, then on 2017 St. Dominic Vacation Bible School and 
finally, VBS Registration Form.
VBS also needs many VIRTUS-trained adults to lead groups from station to station, and to supervise the various stations! If you 
have completed VIRTUS, and are available each evening from 5:30-9:00 p.m., your help is needed. I promise it is easy and FUN! 
If you would like to volunteer your time and talent, contact Linda Gardner at 451-3079 or lmcgardner2@gmail.com or the Parish 
Office at 471-7741, ext. 0. We have some wonderful parents who have already stepped up to help. If you have an older child 
who needs service hours, we will have spots for them to fill also. 




